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To House Transportation and Economic Development Committee 

Chairperson McKeown, Members of the Committee 

 

2-23-2015 

 

Re: HB 2266 

 

Licensed dealers do test drives of vehicles.  They do that as a courtesy to the prospective 

buyers. 

 

How would you like it if you were thinking of buying a $ 100,000 truck and trailer and 

could not do a test drive because of rules requiring a payment to the state for a jaunt 

around the block, or the area around the dealership? 

 

Dealers cannot put product in the big trucks covered under this exemption, only empty 

trucks and trailers qualify.   

 

Let’s let the sales industry work, and when those vehicles start getting used to haul the 

needs of society, then they will pay their fair share. 

 

 

Respectfully, 

 

 

Monty King 

President 


